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Mattingly, Gabrielle

From: JOSEPH RIZZO 

Sent: Wednesday, October 14, 2020 5:13 PM

To: Planning

Subject: Case # 19-1-095

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

  

CAUTION: This e-mail originated outside of the City of Naperville (@naperville.il.us).  

DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you confirm the incoming address of the sender and know the content is 

safe. 

  

In the matter of Case #19-1-095:  
 
We are original owners of the property at  directly across Feldott from the De Franco 
property.  
 
We have read the petition and reviewed each document thoroughly and would like to go on record as 
opposed to the proposed 6 foot fence that would basically encompass the entire corner of the 
DeFranco property.   
 
In the 25 years that we have lived in Wildflower we have seen the community grow around us. 
Numerous car dealerships have gone up as well as retail businesses and along with this comes more 
traffic and more congestion.  
 
In Wildflower, for example, traffic patterns down Feldott have increased and cars have been known to 
exceed the posted speed limit.  The number of children in Wildflower has increased as Naperville has 
exceptional educational opportunities. With more of us working from home and the increase in the 
number of children at home, the neighborhood is always bustling. All of this coupled with the increase 
in Ford dealership trucks, and Amazon, Fed Ex, UPS and other such delivery service trucks makes 
Feldott a dangerous street for pedestrians and bikers, adults as well as children.   
 
The property in question is also on a slight curve of the street and it is already difficult for a driver to 
see if there might be a car coming off Caraway Court.  
If there was a 6 foot fence all around the corner, it would make it even more difficult for a driver to 
have a clear view of other traffic. Wildflower has requested many times stop signs in our subdivision 
to slow traffic down a bit.   
 
As we understand the Naperville ordinance, a house on a corner can only erect a 4 foot fence.  We 
would like to say that this would be an appropriate compromise to the situation.  
 
It is our request that you reconsider the 6 foot fence and compromise with a 4 foot fence for the safety 
reasons outlined in this email.  
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It is all of our responsibility to make sure everyone is safe and not put in unnecessary danger by 
speeding cars and trucks.   
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
Joe and Diana Rizzo  


